
 

Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. 

Pierce County Refuse 

4111 192nd St E 

Tacoma, WA  98446 

 

 

May 15, 2012 

  

 

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

Attention:  Records Center 

P.O. Box 47250 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

 

Re: Revised Limited Tariff Filing by Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. Certificate G-98 d/b/a Pierce County 

Refuse. 

 

Dear Mr. Danner: 

Pursuant to certain provisions of WAC 480-70-326 (2)(a), enclosed herewith are proposed revised Tariff pages for 

Pierce County Refuse seeking to establish a different rate design, pursuant to proposed Tariff Page 25, Item 107 

for Equity Residential Properties Management Joint Base Lewis-McChord, and to also reflect a disposal fee 

variation from that assessed other Pierce County Refuse customers due to Joint Base Lewis McChord’s ("JBLM’s") 

exclusion from the Pierce County Solid Waste system.  The disposal rate will thus increase as proposed from 

$33.00 per ton to $90.60 per ton. 

Because current rates are assessed under RCW 81.28.080 and are different and varying in design from standard 

Commission tariff formats, the percentage increase proposed by this filing is difficult to quantify on a per 

customer basis.  Overall aggregate revenues from service to JBLM are estimated to increase by approximately 

$56,000 per month over those charged under a previous agreement between predecessor entities for the multi-

family service for Equity Residential Properties Management at JBLM. 

Because this filing also affects rates currently subject to suspension in Order No. 1, In Re WUTC v. Harold LeMay 

Enterprises, Inc. d/b/a Pierce County Refuse, G-98 (Feb, 2012), PCR is additionally asking that the Commission 

authorize a revision in current rate levels represented by this proposed filing should it find, after review, this 

filing appropriately adopts appropriate rates pursuant to RCW 81.04.130, RCW 81.28.040, and RCW 81.28.230. 

The affected customer has been notified of the proposed rate changes and will also receive a formal notice setting 

forth the proposed service levels and rate changes on or before May 31, 2012. 

If you have any questions about this filing, please contact me at (360) 832-8749, or via email at 

irmgardw@wcnx.org. 

Sincerely, 

Irmgard R Wilcox 

Senior Pricing Manager 
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